
Inside this Issue 
October Program .............................. 1 
Registration for October class .......... 1 
President’s Message ........................ 2 
Hearts and Hands Afternoon 

Workshop ..................................... 2 
Piecemakers..................................... 2 
Evening Stars evening workshop ..... 2 
Next Newsletter Deadline ................. 2 
Treasurer’s Report............................ 3 
Discover Nebraska ........................... 3 
Santa Socks and Sacks.................... 3 
Quilt Challenge ................................. 3 
Nebraska State Fair.......................... 3 
Threads Across Nebraska ................ 3 
May 2006 Minutes ......................4 & 5 
Keep your email current ................... 5 
The Astrology of Quilters .................. 6 
Fabric Exchange Table..................... 6 
Ricky Tims Coming........................... 6 
Friendship Blocks ............................. 6 
New Members .................................. 6 
Fall Retreat News ............................. 7  
LQG Nickel Swap ............................. 7 
Classified ads ................................... 7 
Quilt Challenge ................................. 7 
Advertisements................................. 8 
Officer listing..................................... 8 
 
 
 
 

Lincoln Quilters Guild 
Quilting since 1973  

Meeting the second Monday 
of each month 
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(except December) 

Gathering at 6:30 p.m. 
Program & Meeting 

at 7:00 p.m. 

College View Seventh-Day 
Adventist Church 

4015 South 49th Street 
Lincoln, Nebraska 

On the Internet at 
www.lincolnquiltersguild.org 

Volume 34, Number 3  October 2006 

October Speaker • Ami Simms 
Monday, October 9 • 7 pm 

What a treat our October program will be!  Ami Simms 
(rhymes with Salami, but she’ll answer to any lunch 
meat) from Flint, Michigan will be presenting her 
program, “Humorous Quilts and Their Makers.”  Ami 
promises that this slide survey of quilts will “induce 
smiles, giggles, and maybe a guffaw or two.  Quilt 
artists out to tickle your funny bone include: Barbara 
Brackman, Helen Kelley, Jean Ray Laurie, and Ami 
Simms.”   Ami is also the quilter who organized the 
Alzheimer's Art Quilt Initiative. 

The October class still has a few openings.  Ami will be teaching her “Twisted 
Sisters” class in which you will stitch light and dark fabrics together, slice and 
recombine them to make twisting pinwheel blocks which may be set together 
with or without sashing strips.  You can check out samples of quilts made by 
other students who have taken this class at www.amisimms.com.  Ami was 
named the 2005 Teacher of the Year by Professional Quilter Magazine so this 
promises to be wonderful experience.  The class fee is $35. 

You can also register at this time for the November class.  (SEE 
REGISTRATION FORM ON PAGE 2). Judy Woodworth from Gering, 
Nebraska is teaching a fascinating class in Colorwash Bargello.  She’ll show 
how easy it is to change the motion of the quilt if you wish to take things to a 
more creative level.  The class fee is $30. 

All classes are held at Sheridan Lutheran Church at 70th and Old Cheney. 

October 9, 2006 Class Registration 
Who/What: Ami Simms teaching “Twisted Sisters” 
Date/Time/Cost: Monday, October 9, 2006 
  9:00 a.m. to 4:00 pm  
 $35/per person 
Location: Sheridan Lutheran Church 70th and Old Cheney • Room 113 
Your Name:__________________________________________________________  

Your Address:________________________________________________________  

Your Phone #: Daytime____________________ Night ________________________  

Email ______________________________________________________________  
Send check payable to LQG plus a business sized self addressed stamped envelope to 
Becky Haynes • 5720 Caymus Court • Lincoln NE 68526 • 483-7020 • haynes1213@aol.com 
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Hearts 
and Hands 

Afternoon Workshop 
Come join us at our Afternoon 
Workshop that meets monthly (except 
in December). Bring a project to work 
on or just come and visit. We have 
“Show and Tell”, question time, work 
on Cuddle Quilts and more. 

Christ Lutheran Church 
Fellowship Hall 

4325 Sumner Street 
1:30 pm 

4th Monday of the Month 
For more information call: Judy Edwards 
489-7395 or Arlene Lynn 466-5148. 

 
 
 

Piecemakers 
A newer small group 

that meets monthly. All 
levels of quilters are 

welcomed. 

Our next meeting will be 
October 26 at 1:00 pm 

Sew Creative 
5221 S. 48th Street 

Call Willa Smith for the future meeting 
dates at 420-2422. Please leave a 
message and I will return your call. Or 
you can email me at 
rswd660@inebraska.com 

 

 

Evening 
Stars 
Evening 
Workshop — 
Meets the 4th Monday of each month, 
at 6:30 pm at the Sew Creative in the 
Sutter Place Mall. 5221 S. 48th Street. 

During June, July and August this 
group also meets on the 2nd Monday 
at the same time and location. 

 For more information, contact Dana 
Atteberry at 474-1150. 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION 
 OF THE  

LINCOLN QUILTERS GUILD 
LINCOLN, NEBRASKA 

Published nine months of the year:  
August, September, October, 
November, January, February, March, 
April, and May. 

Editor and Layout: 
Lin Gowin-O’Brien 

Circulation:  Carol Curtis 

The deadline to submit articles and 
ads for inclusion in the Plain Print is 
the Wednesday following the Guild 
meeting. 

Next November 
newsletter deadline: 

October 11 
ADVERTISING  

Business Ad Rates: 
A 3 1/2 " x 2" sized ad is $20 for the 
first month and $15 per month for 
subsequent months. 

A 3 1/2 " x 4" sized ad is $35 for the 
first month and $30 per month for 
subsequent months. 
Ads must be camera-ready. 

Classified Ad Rates: 
Any individual may place a classified 
quilt-related ad in the "Quilters' 
Exchange" at a cost of $5.00 for 30 
words.  Send exact text for ads. 
Send articles and ads with payment 
(payable to "Lincoln Quilters Guild") 
to: 

Lin Gowin-O’Brien 
642 S. 28th Street 
Lincoln, NE  68510    
Telephone:  (402) 477-6545 
Cellular: (402) 304-8438 
Email:  Linobrien@netscape.net 

President's Message 
I am soooooo excited!  Ami Simms is coming to Lincoln!!!  I 
have been waiting years for our guild to get her here.  I can’t 
wait.  For those of you not familiar with Ami, check out her 
website:  www.AmiSimms.com   She has some incredibly 
funny things on her site…the Worst Quilt in the World contest 
and What Were They THINKING?  to name a couple.  And on 
a serious note, check out the Alzheimer’s Art Quilt Initiative…. 
but have some tissues close by. 
Don’t you just LOVE fall in Nebraska?  Husker Football. Husker volleyball.  Hours and 
hours of sports time to listen to a game….which gives you hours and hours of time to 
stitch as you listen!!!! 
Wishing you hours of stitching time 
kate laucomer 
LQG President 2006-2007 
 
 
Here’s your chance to sign up for Judy Woodworth’s “Colorwash 
Bargello” all-day class. There is room for 20 persons to attend. 
Registrations are already coming in so hurry before it fills! 

November 13, 2006 Class Registration 
Who/What: Judy Woodworth teaching “Colorwash Bargello” 
Date/Time/Cost: Monday, November 13, 2006 
  9:00 a.m. to 4:00 pm  
 $30/per person 
Location: Sheridan Lutheran Church 70th and Old Cheney • Room 113 
Your Name: __________________________________________________________  

Your Address: ________________________________________________________  

Your Phone #: Daytime____________________ Night_________________________  

Email ______________________________________________________________  
Send check payable to LQG plus a business sized self addressed stamped envelope to 
Becky Haynes • 5720 Caymus Court • Lincoln NE 68526 • 483-7020 • haynes1213@aol.com 
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Discover 
Nebraska 
A group of 12 classroom 
volunteers met to prepare 
classroom materials for this 
school year.  A training 
session was held for a 
special guest from Sidney, 
Nebraska, who will be 
spreading our program westward!  A luncheon followed the 
workshop.  Thanks to Ken Green for creating a template to 
make marking the paper quilt foundations go much quicker! 
It's not too late to join us in the fourth grade classrooms this 
year. 16 schools have already scheduled presentations! 
Complete information, including our schedule, can be found 
on our website www.DiscoverNebraska.org or by calling 
Sheila Green 483-0453 
 

Nebraska 
State Fair 

Thanks for the fantastic 
response from LQG members 
who volunteered to hang and 
take down the quilts at the Fair!! 

Twenty of our members plus spouses did a fantastic job in 
creating a wonderful display of quilts!  Many of our members 
white gloved as well.  Things went very smoothly, hanging, 
taking down, and checking out.  We couldn't have done it 
without your help! 

Sheila Green 

Threads Across Nebraska 

Wanted to remind everyone that Threads Across Nebraska 
will be held October 6 and 7 at the Kearney Event Center in 
Kearney, Nebraska. There is still room for volunteers to help 
with white gloving and the admission table. We also need 
help hanging quilts on Thursday and take down on Saturday. 

Fay Kliewer 
Chairman, Threads Across Nebraska 
105 South T Road 
Aurora, NE 68818 
402-737-3303 or fkliewer@hamilton.net 

 LQG Treasurer Reports 
August 2006 

 
Beginning Checking Balance 8/1/2006 $21,164.55  
INCOME 
 Checking Interest 6.78 
 Membership Income 1,625.00 
TOTAL INCOME $1,631.78 

EXPENSES 
 Admin. (postage, ribbons, member books) 179.42
 Bank Service Charge .45 
 Meeting Room Rent 150.00 
 Resource Room Rent 100.00 
 Lancaster County Fair Award 25.00 
 Newsletter printing 100.58 
 TOTAL EXPENSES $555.45 
   ======== 
OVERALL TOTAL FOR MONTH $1,076.33 

Ending Checking Account Balance 8/31/2006 $22,240.88 
Total CD’s (matures 1-29-07) 8/31/2006 $19,078.57
   ======== 
TOTAL ASSETS 8/31/2006 $41,319.45 

Dani Hecker 
Treasurer 2006-2007 

Santa Socks 

Let’s get in the Holiday Spirit by 
stitching up some Santa Socks. 

They will be due at the November 
meeting. Start saving your dollars for 
voting. 

Donations of women’s personal items or small toys for 
the children can be brought in October or November. 

Patterns for socks will be available at the October 
meeting. 

Don’t have time for a sock? Then try a few Santa 
Sacks. Instructions below. 

1 fat quarter Holiday fabric 

3/4 yd. ribbon or cord for drawstring 

1. Fold down about 1” along one 22” edge of the fat 
quarter. Stitch, forming casing. 

2. Fold fat quarter in half with right sides together – 
should measure about 11” x 17” 

3. Sew across bottom and up one long side ending at 
casing. 

4. Turn right side out. Thread ribbon through casing. 
Knot ends together 

Questions? Call Gloria Smith at 489-0062 or Sandra 
Gruntorad at 423-5828 
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Minutes of the Lincoln Quilters Guild – September 11, 2006 
College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church – Lincoln, Nebraska 

President Kate Laucomer, called the 
September 11, 2006  meeting to order at 
7:00pm and welcomed  everyone back 
after a long summer. 
Becky Haynes, introduced her local small 
quilt group called the Applebee Quilters.  
This group consists of twelve active and 
retired teachers from Lincoln Public 
Schools.  They shared quilts that they have 
made in monthly projects and for annual 
celebrations over the past fifteen years. 

The business meeting followed. 
The minutes of the May 8, 2006, were 
accepted as printed in the Plain Print, there 
were no corrections. 
The Treasurer's reports was also printed in 
the Plain Print, there were no corrections.  
The Treasurer's reports are remanded for 
audit. 
 
Announcements: Judy Lane 
Refreshment committee this evening were-
Jan Hunt, Chair, Joyce Sodertholm, Pam 
Wakeman, Cindi Pape, Nancy Evans, 
Leslie Reed.  Rosie Beekman was absent. 
Thank you note from Kael Clark, thanking 
the Guild for the Nemo quilt she received.  
The parents of Kellee Snethen sent a thank 
you for the baby quilt.  Leola Kahl thanked 
us for the Bloomin’ Beauty quilt she won at 
our Bloomin' Quilt show.  Also a thank you 
from Millie Fauquet for the County fair 
ribbon and cash prize she received for her 
quilt. 
Threads Across Nebraska, presented by 
the Nebraska State Guild will be at 
Kearney, October 6th and 7th 2006, at the 
Kearney Event Center. 
There are still a few openings for Fall 
retreat, which will be Friday, October 20th 
starting at noon to Sunday, October 22nd, 
till 3pm. 
The Fremont Prairie Piecemakers Guild 
are having the show October 20th and 
21st., at the Fremont City Auditorium.  
Karen Ruwe, a Quilter and Artist, will be 
featured. 
The Heritage Quilt and Needlework , will 
have their 23rd Annual Quilt and 
Needlework Show, September 16-17, 
which will be at the Memorial Building in 
Nebraska City. 
Country Piecemakers will hold their Quilt 
Show September 22nd and September 
23rd at Our Savior Lutheran Church in 
Norfolk, Nebraska. 
Stuhr Museum in Grand Island is having a 
quilt show February 3rd an 4th. They are 
also sponsoring a quilt contest. 
Santa Socks are in November. Gloria 

Smith and Sandy Gruntorad, have patterns 
and fabric. 
 
New Business: 
Lancaster County Fair: Best Quilt Award – 

Millie Fauquet (LQG member) 
State Fair: 
Founders Award – Carol Falk, Nebraska 

City 
First Quilt – Lori Thompson, Lincoln 
Best Wall Quilt – Peg Pennell, Omaha 
Best Contemporary Quilt – Shelly Burge, 

Lincoln 
Calendars: 
Bonnie Kucera: showed a calendar that 
has the NSQG raffle quilt designed and 
made by Sandi McMillan and Laura 
Franchini.  Bonnie said she is taking orders 
for the Calendars which sell for $14.00, 
postage and handling is included in the 
price...she will bring the Calendars to the 
October meeting. 
Classes: 
Becky Haynes, announced Ami Simms'  
class "Twisted Sisters" on October 9, at 
Sheridan Lutheran Church, 70th and Old 
Cheney, Room 113, cost is $35.00.  It is an 
all day class,  there are still a few 
openings. You can see her quilts on her 
web site, www.amisimms.com. 
Judy Woodworth class is November 13th, 
place TBA, cost is $30.00. It is an all day 
class. Becky said she will stay after the 
meeting for those interested in signing up 
for the two classes. 
Problems: 
A couple problems have occurred that 
needed to be brought to the Guild's 
attention. The written text of Kate's 
statements to the guild is included in the 
minutes in order to avoid paraphrasing or 
summarizing.  
Unfortunately, we have had some 
problems arise in the last few weeks that 
need to be brought to the Guild’s attention. 
The first concerns the programs and 
classes lined up for this year. There has 
already been grumbling and complaining. 
One comment made was, “It’s not going to 
be worth even going to the meetings this 
year!” 
As you may recall, we have had 2 vice 
president-elects resign. Becky agreed to be 
vice president for me because we are 
friends. Back in 1996, Becky was President 
and I was her Vice President. So she took 
over the job and started looking for 
programs and classes approximately the 
1st of February. Ami Simms was already 
lined up for October. Becky had the rest of 
the year to fill.  

One thing everyone needs to be aware of 
is the time factor. Most of what we would 
consider national teachers are booking 
classes and lectures 18 – 30 months in the 
future. That made it hard to line up anyone 
for this year. 
However, Becky did line up Shelly Burge 
and Brenda Groelz. There is something 
that many of you may not understand. 
Shelly and Brenda are both good old 
Nebraska girls. They are also both national 
speakers and teachers who have also 
taught at the international level !!  
SOOOOOO, Ami Simms, Brenda Groelz, 
Shelly Burge, and Betty Lenz…. that 
makes 4 national speakers at our guild this 
coming year. 
I know everyone has different interests in 
quilting and different speakers they want to 
hear speak at Guild, but please be kind to 
our Vice President and at least give the 
speakers a chance. 
Many of you may have noticed Becky’s 
email address printed on the class sign up 
forms in the Plain Print. It was an LPS.org 
address that all teachers in Lincoln Public 
Schools’ have. Becky used this address for 
her email, BUT … and here’s the important 
part… she read and did her email at home. 
This has been the common practice for 
teachers and other LPS employees who 
have this email address. I have several 
friends who teach for LPS and they all said 
they do the same thing. None of my 
friends, including Becky, had ever been 
told this practice was unacceptable. 
Now for the second problem. A member of 
our Guild called the LPS administration 
office and filed a citizen’s complaint against 
Becky for using this email address for 
personal use. Becky was contacted by the 
Administration and told to stop this practice 
immediately, which she has done. BUT a 
citizen’s complaint was placed in Becky’s 
personnel folder. This is NOT a good thing. 
The other part of this problem is that the 
complaint was made by someone 
identifying herself (or himself) as part of 
Lincoln Quilters Guild. It could be inferred 
that this was on official complaint from 
LQG and this is inappropriate! Any 
correspondence representing LQG should 
come from the Board or should be 
authorized by the Board. 
To wrap this up…. 
1. Correspondence from LQG should 

come from or be authorized by the 
Board. 

2. If you have a problem with something 
going on in Guild, let’s try to resolve it 

(Continued on page 5) 
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within the Guild without involving outside 
people. 

3. Please talk with your Board. If you have 
a problem with something going on, 
there are 8 people on this board. They’re 
listed in the front of your membership 
book. If you have a problem with one of 
us and don’t want to confront that 
person, there are 7 other people to talk 
with. 

 
New Business 
Ricky Tims Seminar: 
Ricky Tims is coming to Omaha with Alex 
Anderson and Libby Lehman.  Ricky's 
seminar will be sponsored by the Omaha 
Guild as a fund raiser for the International  
Quilt Study Center.  
Fabric Exchange: 
Susan Johnson Russell, will be in charge of 
the Fabric exchange.  There are three 
choices of size of fabric you wish to 
exchange:  9", ¼ yd. (fat quarter), or ½ yd.  
You will exchange with the size you 
brought.  If there is not a fabric you wish to 
exchange for, you will receive a ticket to use 
at a later time.  More information will be in 
the Plain Print. 
Quilt Challenge: 
Rosalind Carr, Elizabeth Sterns, Joyce 
Donlan and Judy Lane are the four working 
on the challenge. 
Rosalind said we are to design and make a 
quilt that our favorite literary character 
would like. 
Elizabeth gave the rules to follow, which are 
in  the packet. Quilts may be turned in early 
to be viewed by a panel of judges.  Or quilts 
may be brought to the April meeting to be 
seen and voted on for  viewer's choice 
awards. 
Joyce gave us a list of the different kinds of 
books we can choose for our challenge. 
Judy showed the three different fabrics for 
the challenge. There are 60 packets  
prepared and the fat quarter will come in 
what looks like a book cover. The cost is 
$5.00 each. The rules, the submissions and 
the forms are in the packet. 
Membership Books: 
Kate announced several corrections that 
are to be made in the Membership Book. 
They are as follows: 
1. The September class: is Tuesday, 

September 12th, not Monday September 
11th, as printed. 

2. The April class is on Tuesday, April 10th, 
not April 9th, as printed. 

3. Sara Velder lives in Elmwood, not 
Lincoln, as printed. 

If there are anymore corrections, please let 
Kate know after the meeting or email her at 
LincolnQuilters@aol.com. This is the email 
address that appears in the Plain Print each 
month. 
 

Old Business 
LQG Quilt Show: 
Carolyn Meter reported admissions totaled 
$3376 (1,100 paying guest).  We sold 
$4,471 Raffle Tickets, net Raffle Quilt profit 
$4,000.00.  The Auction totaled $5,025.  
The quilt and dishes donated for the  
International Quilt Study Center yielded 
$283.  $529 was donated to Habitat for 
Humanity.  Total net Quiltfest profit was 
$10,140. 
Shirley Chaffin, reported on the ticket sales. 
The most tickets sold were by Bernice 
Jeffries and Chris Taylor, they each sold 80 
tickets.  Marilyn Rembolt and Sheila Warren 
each sold 75 tickets each. Mary Scheele 
sold 51 tickets and Lin Gowin-O'Brien sold 
50  tickets.  Shirley promised at the 
beginning of the ticket sales, those who sold 
the most tickets would receive fabric. 
Sheila Green reported the 450 quilts 
displayed at Quiltfest were viewed by 1,750 
visitors, including the 14 Japanese quilting 
instructors and other visitors from the 
national and international quilting 
community.  Visitors commented on the 
quality of the quilts exhibited, especially 
noting the Artful Dwelling and 3D House 
Display.  
Habitat for Humanity:  Sheila Green has 
had five small quilts donated and fifteen bed 
size quilts donated for new Habitat 
homeowners.  More are needed. 
State Fair quilt hanging:  Sheila reported 
when she and Linda Gapp took over for 
Janice Lippincott, she was very pleased 
with the response she got from her email 
she sent out for helpers.  19 LQG members 
and 4 spouses helped hang and take down 
the quilts.  Many other members white 
gloved. 
Discover Nebraska: 
Sheila Green said there are 16 
presentations booked for this school year. 
There will be an orientation and workshop 
to prepare the copy material and a 
luncheon, September 13th at All Saints 
Lutheran Church from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m.  
More classroom volunteers are needed. 
Email address: 
Many of you have changed your email 
addresses over the last several months. If 
you want to receive the newsletter and 
other guild emails, please send an email to 
LincolnQuilters@aol.com.  If you have an 
email address with Alltel and it has switched 
to Windstream you do not need send in a 
change of email address. 
 
Committee Reports: 
Committee chairs are asked to consider 
including routine monthly reports in the 
announcements rather then reported 
individually each month. 
Mini Raffle: 
A wallhanging by Kate Laucomer was won 
by Donna Welte, a heart basket wallhanging 

donated by Sue McKee was won by Donna 
Welte, Sharon Minear donated a basket of 
20 fat quarters which was won by June 
Reta, and a book donated by Lorelee Novak 
was won by Donna Welte. 
Friendship Blocks: 
Martha Lane and Donna Welte have come 
up with a great idea for friendship blocks 
this year. They explained how easy they are 
this year. 
Cuddle Quilts: 
Something new will be tried this year.  Kate 
Laucomer has made several new patterns 
for cuddle quilts. She gave Sharlee Green 
two new patterns and fabric to make 
samples to show.  The quilt patterns will be 
on the website soon. You should be able to 
download them. For those of you who can't 
download from the website, there will be 
patterns on the Cuddle Quilt Table AFTER 
the meeting. You are asked not to take a 
pattern if you don't plan on making a cuddle 
quilt.  Anita Ahrens showed 2 new cuddle 
quilts patterns made by Millie Fauquet, 
Vicky Skuodas, and kits with these patterns 
are available at the Cuddle Quilt table. 
The meeting was adjourned to Show and 
Tell. 

Minutes submitted by 
Sharlee Green 
LQG Secretary 

(Continued from page 4) 

Please keep your 
email address 
current with LQG 
Send Kate Laucomer your email 
address if you wish to receive 
email notices on events not 
posted in the PLAIN PRINT. We 
are continuing to email and post 
the newsletter on our website for 
all editions. 
Since FEBRUARY 2006, to save 
postage and printing cost, the 
Plain Print is only mailed to those 
who don’t have email or wish to 
receive a printed copy. You can 
email Kate your address at: 
LincolnQuilters@aol.com or call 
her at 423-4611. 
There are many who renewed 
their membership last spring but 
already are NOT current. Please 
UPDATE your address to Kate. If 
you are new or renewing this fall, 
please fill the information on your 
membership form. It will be 
forwarded to her. 
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RICKY TIMS COMING! 
Ricky Tims is coming to Omaha!  Ricky, 
Alex Anderson and Libby Lehman will 
be presenting a two day Quilt Seminar 
and evening musical performance.  The 
Omaha Quilters Guild is using this event 
as a fundraiser for the International Quilt 
Study Center. 
When: August 16-18, 2007 
Where: Omaha's Holland Performing 

Arts Center 
Cost: $159 if you register ahead with 

the LQG "group."  Single 
admission $199. 

Registration blanks and details will 
follow.  If anyone asks what you'd like 
for Christmas, this may be your 
answer!  Start saving now for this 
unique opportunity. Contact Sheila 
Green for details at 483-0453. 
 

The 
Astrology 
of Quilters  
(based on an article by Luana Rubin, 
McCall’s Quilting, October 2004) 

Libra 
September 23 – October 22  
Libra is ruled by Venus, the goddess of 
Love and Beauty.  Libra quilters are in 
constant search for balance and 
harmony, and express these qualities in 
their quilts.  They are wonderful 
teachers because of their diplomatic and 
flexible nature. 
 

New Members 

We are happy to report that 
23 new guild members 
received nametags at the 
September meeting.  If you 
are a new member and did NOT receive 
your nametag, look for us at the October 
meeting.  Any question?  Call Roxann 
O'Hare at 464-4040 or Rosie 
Westerhold 466-4662 or 
rosiequilter@neb.rr.com 

OCTOBER 2006 "CUT-UP" BLOCK 
Martha Lane and Donna Welte have been brain-storming to come up with a 
new “twist” in the monthly Friendship Blocks. This idea is simple and won’t 
require a pattern. Just follow these simple 
instructions 
1. Cut one light and one dark (or medium) 6½" 

square each 
 
 
2. Cut two 3" squares from scrap light fabric and cut two 3" 

squares from scrap dark fabric. (Should be different from 
the 6½" squares) 

 
 
3. Draw diagonal lines on the back of the 3" squares. These 

will be the stitching lines. 
4. Place the light 3" squares on the darker 6½" square, right 

sides together (RST) on opposite comers. Sew across the 
diagonal lines. Repeat with the dark 3" squares on the light 
6½" square. (DO NOT TRIM ANY CORNERS)!! The block 
winners will trim the comers. 

 
5. Fold the corner squares back over the 

seam and press. 
6. Make as many as you want. You will get a 

chance for each block you turn in. Use your 
scraps! 

Due at the October 2006 meeting. 
 

LQG Fabric Exchange 
Table 
  
1. No money is involved (beyond your initial 

cost for fabric). 
  
2. The table will consist of an assortment of 

fabrics in these sizes: 
a 9” squares 
b. ¼ yards – straight cuts or fat quarters 
c. ½ yards 

  
3. You trade one-for-one. 

a. one 9” square for one 9” square, one ¼ yard for a ¼ yard, one ½ yard 
for a ½ yard. 

b. You cannot trade a ½ yard for two ¼ yard pieces or vice versa. 
c. The trade must be “like for like”. 

  
4. If you contribute a “unit”, but don’t find one you want that month, you will 

be given a coupon to redeem at a later meeting.  Coupons do not expire; 
neither will they be replaced if lost. 

 



7 

 

CLASSIFIED ADS 
Any individual may place a classified quilt-related 
ad in the “Quilters’ Exchange” at a cost of $5.00 for 
30 words or less. Send exact text for ads. (For 
more information, see page 2 of this newsletter). 
 

(PAID CLASSIFIED AD) 
Brother Sewing Machine for Sale. 

2002 Model 1500S. Like new – $450.00 
Wide opening for machine quilting. 

Linda Gapp 770-1972 or tgapp@neb.rr.com 
 

(PAID CLASSIFIED AD) 
Haven't we all said: “I have too much stuff!  

I'm really cleaning house!”  
Antique, Quilting and Sewing Auction 

Sunday, October 22nd 
See www.underwoodauctions.com for details 

– Vicky Skuodas 
 

(PAID CLASSIFIED AD) 
For Sale: Gently used BERNINA 170. Used as 

back-up machine. Very low hours. All original feet 
and accessories. From smoke-free home. Down-

sizing my sewing room. $800.00 
Doris Roberts • 435-0714 

 
 

LQG QUILT 
CHALLENGE 
2006-2007 
A BIG THANK YOU  
to guild members who have already shown interest 
in the wall quilt challenge for this guild year. 

Remember that challenge!:  Design and make a 
quilt that would please one of your favorite literary 
characters. 

As of Wednesday, September 13, there are 11 
packets left for the challenge.  We will be selling 
them prior to the October guild meeting.  If you 
want to purchase one before that time, please call 
Judy Lane (466-4541) to make arrangements.  All 
rules, submission card, and judging information are 
written on the "book jacket" for the fat quarter.  
Cost of packet is $5.00. 

Judy, Elizabeth,  Joyce, and 
Rosalind 

Free Range 
Quilting Retreat 

Don’t be a chicken…. come to Fall retreat! 
Friday, October 20, 2006 (noon) 

to Sunday, October 22, 2006 (3 pm) 
There are still some openings for the Fall Quilting Retreat. Get 
your registration and payment in FAST because it is filling up! 

A SMALL daily project is planned…the rest of the time is for your 
own projects. There will be many “exchanges” in which you may 
choose to take part. 

Name ___________________________________________________ 

Address ________________________________________________ 

Phone___________________ Email __________________________ 

Cabin mates _____________________________________________ 

Upper or lower bunk ______________________________________ 

Chair Massage  yes         no 

Send individual registrations or Groups may register together.  
Send ALL of your group’s registrations and checks together in 
one self addressed, stamped envelope. 

There will be a waiting list once the 80 spots are filled. Cost $85 
per participant – make checks out to LQG.   
Send check and Self Address, Stamped Envelope to: 
Martha Lane • 6121 S. 48th Street • Lincoln, NE 68516 

LQG NICKEL 
SWAP 
We’re still doing the Nickel Swap and 
you can participate! All you have to 
do is follow the instructions below. 
• ONE YARD 100% pre-washed cotton fabric – (28 pairs). 
• Yes, you can use yardage from your stash – but be kind! 
• We need Darks and Lights as well as Mediums 
• Trim selvages off 
• Cut 5 inch squares 
• Stack fabric squares in twos – alter each pair at a 45 degree 

angle so it’s easy to grab just two at a time. 
• Place all trades in large “zip-lock type” bag labeled with your 

name. 
• BRING TO MEETING – Pick up your swap (27 pairs) at the 

following meeting! 
Submitted by Doni Boyd 
nequilter@hotmail.com 



Lincoln Quilters’ Guild 
P.O. Box 6861 
Lincoln, NE  68506 

2006 - 2007 LQG Officers 
President Kate Laucomer 
Vice-President Becky Haynes 
Treasurer Danielle Hecker 
Secretary Sharlee Green 
President-Elect Judy Lane 
Vice-President Elect Cathie Miller 
Treasurer-Elect Kimberly Shelley 
Adviser Linda Loker 

• Bernina Sewing and Embroidery 
Machines and Sergers 

• BSR-Bernina Stitch Regulator 
• Horn Sewing Cabinets 
• Machine Repair 

1501 Pine Lake, #12 
Lincoln, NE 68512 
402-423-3018 
 

313 Court St 
Beatrice, NE 68310 
402-223-3108 
www.berninabuzz.com 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

4300 S. 48th Street 
Lincoln, NE 68506 • (402) 420-9292 

Fast, friendly service • Quality fabrics and supplies 
Block of the Month kits • Strip Club 

Visit our website and sign up for our online newsletter 
OR stop in and visit us at our new location 

www.quiltedkitty.com 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 


